Dorset County Council August 2018 Report 
Ward Boundaries
The Local Government Boundary Commission for England (LGBCE) has published its recommendations for wards for two new unitary councils. The LGBCE’s recommendations are at: http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/south-west/dorset/dorset 
The Commission’s consultation proposes ward boundaries to be used to elect councillors in the new authority. The Commission is asking for local views on the proposals before it finalises them in October. The consultation runs until 27 August 2018 and is open to anyone who is interested how Dorset will be represented. The Commission proposes that the council should have 82 councillors in total. The plans propose thirty one-councillor wards, fourteen two-councillor wards and eight three-councillor wards. The boundaries will come into effect at the first election for the authority in May 2019.
The change for this ward is that we will now have two wards. The first will be called Bere Regis and Bovington and will also include Briantspuddle and Moreton. The second is Lytchett Matravers and Morden which is what it says it is!
Verges
 

In 2018 DCC will be undertaking a single weed spray, as they did in previous years on the sealed highway surfaces in urban areas across the county. The contract will begin at the end of June in the east of the county, moving west. Depending on weather conditions the county will be completed by the end of August.

 

There is both a need and a desire to keep the surfaces of highway land free from weeds. The primary need is to protect hard surfaces, such as the tarmac, kerbing, paving and concrete structures from deterioration which may result from weed growth, in particular, the effects of perennial weeds which can establish and expand, and cause cracking in surfaces and water ingress. Without treatment of the weeds, the lifespan of the sealed surfaces could be reduced.  
However, you may have noticed that some roadside verges in Dorset are looking a bit wild at the moment. This is the exactly the look Dorset County Council had hoped for, following a bold and revolutionary approach to verge maintenance, which seems to be paying dividends.

 

Two pilot areas in Weymouth and Blandford are benefitting from a method, coined as ‘cut and collect’. DCC are now cutting and then removing grass cuttings in some urban and rural verges instead of allowing the freshly cut grass to decay on top of the cut area. This collection of clippings reduces the amount of nutrients which go back into the soil and, over time, replaces coarse, long grasses with short, fine grass which encourages the growth of some of our rarest plants.  This method is being rolled out across the County.
DCC are also planting low growth grass on the sides of highways that suffer from poor visibility and are black spots. This has now been implemented at Waddock Cross crossroads following work between the parish Council and DCC
Syrian Refugees

 
A programme that supports refugees in Dorset is calling for more volunteers to help families settle in the county. The Dorset Syrian Settlement Programme is made up of local authorities and charities, including the International Care Network. It offers support to families for five years and helps them find private housing, school places, jobs and local healthcare. At the end of that time they can either apply to stay in the UK for longer or choose to return to Syria if the situation has improved. 

 

The call for more volunteers in Dorset comes as part of Refugee Week (18-24 June) which celebrates the contributions and resilience of refugees.

 

Steph Farr, Dorset Syrian Resettlement Programme Lead, said:

“There are so many ways that people can help these families. It could be helping them learn a new language, showing them round their new community or just befriending them. Volunteers offer a great deal of comfort to these families during a very daunting time and, in return, often make new friends themselves. These families have a great deal to offer – they just need a little bit of help along the way.” The programme also needs more private properties that could be let to families. Steph added: “It’s important that these refugee families have somewhere to live and call home for the time they are in the UK. We are looking for more private properties that can be let to these families. If you have a property and are interested in helping a family, we’d love to hear from you.”

 

Since December 2016, the county has welcomed nine families in Dorset. A spokesperson said “We’re very proud of the work being done to support refugee families in Dorset. The kindness shown by volunteers is just fantastic and shows what great people we have living in our local communities. If you think you could help in any way, please get in touch.”

 

For more information about the programme, including how you can help, go to www.dorsetforyou.gov.uk/refugees
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come round to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor
